
 
It is incredible how fast this year is passing. Many 
things have changed, but God, Who has called us, 
is always faithful. He has not changed and His love 
endures forever. 
 
Peru continues in the midst of a health crisis due to 
the COVID 19 pandemic, although with fewer 
cases, but there is also a political crisis that leads 
to a social crisis. They have vaccinated the majority 
in the country and are now announcing a third 
dose, although we still have no confirmation of it. 
 
Joaquín and Leonardo are excited about the 
possibility of returning to in-person classes, but for 
now Marianela continues to homeschool. I, Juan 
Pablo, continue with the ministry trips to the 
mountains and trying to find time to help the local 
church during their time without a senior pastor. 
 
During this last trip we have not only continued 
teaching participants to develop important skills for 
self-sufficiency, but we have also been able to 
deliver new modules for hydroponic crops, while 
others are already producing lettuce. Also, the 
cooking and pastry classes have continued. 

 

Now he who supplies seed to the sower and bread for food will also supply and increase 
your store of seed and will enlarge the harvest of your righteousness. You will be 

enriched in every way so that you can be generous on every occasion, and through us 
your generosity will result in thanksgiving to God. 
This service that you perform is not only supplying the needs of the Lord’s people but is also overflowing in many 

expressions of thanks to God. Because of the service by which you have proved yourselves, others will praise God for the 
obedience that accompanies your confession of the gospel of Christ, and for your generosity in sharing with them and with 
everyone else.  
2 Corinthians 9 :10-13 NIV 
 
For His Glory, 
 

Juan Pablo, Marianela, J. Joaquín & P. Leonardo García. 

 

PRAISE GOD ... 
 

• For the blessing of being able to celebrate the life of Juan Joaquin,  
  who turned 11 on November 9th. 
 
• And thank God for Joaquín and Leonardo, that in the midst of their 
  differences and personality clashes, they are growing well and   
  hearing from the Lord. 
 
• Thank God that we have been able to repair the car in time for the 
  rainy season, which has already started in the mountains, but not yet  
  in the jungle. 
 
• Thank God for the chance I had to help rebuild the deck at TEC 
  mission. It was a nice time working with my old colleagues. We still  
  do not know what God has for us in that direction, but we are  
  attentive and always ready to be channels of blessing. 
 
• Thank God for the team of professionals who are always motivating  
  people in the YAPEY programs. 

 

Juan Pablo & Marianela 
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Donating Address: 
Commission Ministers Network / P.O. Box 291002 /Kerrville, TX 78029-1002  

https://www.cmnetwork.org/juan-marianela-garcia/ 
 

Field Address:  
Apartado 25-Pucallpa, Peru. Telephone: 011-51-961-658275  

E-mail: juanpabloymarianelatec@gmail.com 

PLEASE PRAY ... 
• For a good end-of-the-year closing of the YAPEY training programs. 
 
• That our God allows me to continue speaking freely about salvation in Jesus Christ, as there are limitations because        
   YAPEY receives funds from the Swiss government. 
 
• For our participation in the local church to continue to be a blessing for domestic and married couples. 
 
• That God shows us His plans regarding the Misión TEC campus. (Which Kids Alive returned the management of this     
   property to the Thomas and Garcia families). 
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